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Just as a ship sometimes 
**oes not realize how far it has 
gone until later, so it is with 
South Carolina as one considers 
the influence of a charming, 
dainty, red-haired "F.F.V." 
whom Dr. D. B. Johnson of 
Winthrop College brought'to the 
state in 1912.

Even in 1970, fifty-eight years 
after her initial residence began 
in South Carolina, the full extent 
of her contribtuions   and those 
whom she inspired   cannot 
adequately be measured. For 
the legislation encouraged by; 
groups with which she worked 
so diligently has profoundly af 
fected the lives of South Carolin- 
ians through the years.

This lady was Mary E. Fray 
ser, suffragette who pioneered 
in South Carolina, and who is 
considered the state's first social 
worker. Her name is synony 
mous with better libraries in 
South Carolna and encourage 
ment of women to become ac 
tive in civic and state govern 
ment.

While she was a graduate stu 
dent in Columbia University, 
women in the northern states 
were working untiringly for 
women's rights. And Mary E., 
as her associates called her, 
joined this group. She made 
speeches, she even marched in 
New York with the suffragettes.

She later remarked, "I knew 
I lost friends because of my ef 
forts in women's rights." But 
she had a conviction . . . and 
kept on.

While a teacher in her home 
state of Virginia, she went be 
fore the Legislature and plead 
for a pension for teachers. And 
she and her group were suc 
cessful.

Dr. Johnson had appointed 
Mary E. Frayser as State 
Agent for Rural and Mill Vil 
lage Community Improvement. 
As she visited farm and mill 
homes, she later commented, "I 
never saw a book," This experi 
ence, plus her awareness of a 
need, was the reason she be 
came interested in public li 
braries in South Carolina. She 
believed "a reading people is 
a leading peopje."

Thus it was no happenstance 
that Miss Estellene Walker, 
Director of the Public Library 
Service Board, could say of 
Miss Frayser's contribution: 
"When she (Miss Frayser) 
came to South Carolina was not 
a public library in the state wor 
thy of the name. She influenced 
the development of public li 
brary service not only in South 
Carolina, but throughout the 
Southeast."

In 1929, after women had the 
right to vote, she was influen 

tial In having passed the law 
which provided the first state 
library extension agency, the 
State Library Board. And the 
development of the state's pub 
lic library program made South 
Carolina eligible to participate 
in federal funds.

During the 1950's, before Miss 
Frayser retired from the state's 
payroll, she was praised by the 
S. C. Clubwoman for her efforts 
in the area of libraries. "It is 
largely due to her efforts that 
today ... a state library exten 
sion agency has been establish 
ed to promote library de 
velopment and that S.C. has ex 
cellent library laws."

Miss Frayser was an untiring 
worker for all constructive so 
cial legislation in South Carolina 
and the nation. Her range of in 
terests was wide. No one as yet 
has been able to bring together 
results of all these interests.

As she urged club women to 
become interested in legislation 
in South Carolina, she said, 
"Study the issues before you 
vote. Study without action Is fu 
tile, but action without study is 
fatal."

She was a moving force in all 
women's organizations dealing 
with legislation and status of 
women. In 1925 she was a force 
behind the organization of the 
State Division of the AAUW.

An example of how she went
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tion, League of Nursing in S,C., 
WCTU The Women's Society of 
Christian Service, AAUW, and 
S.C. Home Ecomonics Associa 
tion.

Miss Frayser's influence 
could be detected in each of 
these organizations. The prime 
motivation of this newly-formed 
Council for the Common Good 
was to encourage women to be 
come knowledgeable about 
needed legislation in the towns 
and cities of the state, and to 
vote and be active in public 
service.

great lady will be in the en 
trance: the national award she 
won from the National Library 
Association for her work in 
South Carolina and her portrait. 
And inside there will surely be 
copies of Miss Frayser's book, 
The Libraries of S. C., and Mrs. 
Eunice Ford Stackhouse's biog- 
jgraphy entitled Mary E. 
i Frayser. __________

Even though Miss Frayser 
technically retired in 1955 after 
serving the state in many ca 
pacities she never truly retired 
from her compulsion to do her 
part to make South Carolina a 
better place in which to live. 
Until she was 92, she was active 
in mind and kept a secretary,
Mrs. A. I>. Hood, even though

i
she was then In a Bock Hill 
nursing home.

i
: She continued to keep up with
the work of the organizations 
she helped found. She wrote let 
ters to leaders, encouraging

Committee of the Rock Hill 
Branch of AAUW. She spon 
sored open forums in which the 
county delegation met at Winth 
rop to hear discussed reasons 
why South Carolina needed an 
improved marriage bill or in 
dustrial schools for delinquent 
youth, or a better compulsory 
school attendance law, better 
salaries for teachers, enriched 
corn, grits and rice, or repeal 
of the act which provided for 
the indenture and deeding of 
children in South Carolina.

In 1935 she was a strong force 
behind the founding of the S.C. 
Council for the Common Good 
(later became State President) 
which was organized in the par 
lor of the Associate Reformed 
Presbyterian Church in Rock 
Hill, and which was headed by 
Rock Hill's Mrs- Jess Laurence.

According to Mrs. Tom Huey 
of Rock Hill, a longtime treas 
urer, representatives from the 
following state organizations 
were included in this gathering: 
S.C. Federation of Women's 
Clubs, S. C.Home Demonstra 
tion Council, Status of Women 
f organized by Miss Frayser and 
of which she was a president), 
Winthrop Alumnae Association, 
Columbia College Alumnae As 
sociation, Auxiliary of the Epis 
copal Church, League of Wom 
en Voters, S.C. Library Associa-

tain legislation passed. Despite 
problems of eyesight and hear 

ing, Miss Frayser always had 
Mrs. Hood take her to vote.

She often commented, "Since 
women were given the right to 
vote, I've never missed casting 
my ballot even at 90." As she 
remembered her early work in 
South Carolina, she frequently 
said, "It took three women to 
keep one man going in public 
office."

Mary E. Frayser was indeed 
pioneer suffragette. But she 

always said, "I am concerned 
with the rights of women, but 
this is no battle between the 
sexes. We must all work togeth 
er for the good of all."

When she died, newspapers 
noted she was 100 years old; 
however one who knew her well
said, "Miss Frayser was funny 
about her age. In materials 
which she filled in during her 
last years, she was two years 
younger." But whatever her 
age, Mary E. Frayser's influ 
ence on her adopted state con 
tinues to be profound.

When the new State Library 
Building in Columbia is com 
pleted, two reminders of this


